REGULAR MEETING-MONDAY, JANUARY 9, 2012-MUNICIPAL BUILDING 

The Regular meeting of the City of Buffalo City Common Council was called to order by Mayor Dan Wicka.  Roll call: Seitz, Schuh, Lorenz, Mack. City Employee: Meier.  Citizens: Kevin Irwin.  The meeting was held as noticed.  Motion Lorenz, second Mack to approve minutes from December 12, 2011 Regular meeting.  All yes, motion carried.

Health & Safety:  Discussion about unlicensed cars parked in City and garbage in yards. Committee will look into. Dogs running at-large complaint. If dog can be caught, city will impound it and fine owner.
Recreation: Skating rink ice has not been good due to weather. Two rink employees were hired. Rink hours are Monday-Friday 5 to 9 p.m., Saturdays 1-9 p.m. and Sundays 12 – 5 p.m.
Public Works: Looking into loan options for summer street repair.
Finance:  Clerk sent letters requesting assessor bids for a City assessor and for the re-evaluation that the state is mandating be done this year. Bids were received from current assessor Kevin Irwin ($15,200 revaluation/$3,600 yearly maintenance contract) and Eric Kleven($24,900 revaluation/$6,600 maintenance contract). Discussion on assessor bids and the state mandated reassessment. Seitz voiced his disapproval of the current assessor. Motion Mack, second Lorenz to accept the lower bid and retain Irwin as the City’s assessor for the maintenance contract price of $3,600 per year for 2013 and a contract for reevaluation in 2012 at a cost of $15,200 with the continuation of a yearly contract until further notice. Roll call vote: Schuh – yes, Lorenz – yes, Mack – yes, Seitz – abstained. 3-yes, 0-no, 1 abstain. Motion carried.
Cemetery: Discussion about possible contract mowing. Wicka suggests contract mowing can be better utilized in other areas of the City. Mayor and Superintendent will look into areas around the City that could be contracted out for mowing.

Riverfront: The Lions Club annual ice fishing event will be held January 28th  at Spring Lake.

Building:  Committee approved 1 permit.
Mayor:     Chambers has recommended the city ignore the Notice of Claim sent about the dog running at-large. Update on Tri-Community Fire Board meeting. Fire department looking into replacing tanker. 
Superintendant: Cemetery trimming almost done. Temporary part-time employee starting this week. Riverfront brushing will begin soon.
Clerk:   Motion Seitz, second Lorenz to grant sale of plot 114 S ½  to Peter Garlick.  All yes, motion carried. Motion Mack, second Schuh to approve two operator’s licenses for Ultra Bakken and Regina Weaver. All yes, motion carried.
Motion Seitz, second Mack to pay bills.  All yes, motion carried.

Motion Lorenz, second Seitz to adjourn meeting.  All yes, motion carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.
Jennifer Ehlenfeldt, Clerk/Treasurer

